
ST. ENDELLION CHURCHYARD
At a recent meeting of the St. 
Endellion Parochial Church Council 
it was decided that, owing to 
escalating costs of maintenance, 
they will not proceed with 
the scheme to extend the existing 
churchyard by acquiring part of 
the Glebe Land. The Glebe Committee 
have been informed and have endorsed 
this decision.
The Church Council also decided with 
effect from 1st August to restrict 
consideration of applications for 
reservations of grave space in the 
existing Churchyard to residents of 
the Civil Parish of St. Endellion 
and those who are on the Electoral 
Role of St. Endellion Parish Church. 
Consideration of any application 
will in any case be deferred until 
the next meeting of the Church 
Council in October, and may take 
into account the cost of maintaining 
the existing Churchyard.
It was also decided that in future 
double fees may be charged for all 
burials in the Churchyard of those 
not resident in the Civil Parish of 
St. Endellion nor on the Electoral 
Roll of the Parish Church, where 
this necessitates opening a new 
grave.

YOUTH CLUB
Friday 14th. July: End of term 
'Disco' starts at 7.30 till 10.00. 
Price £1.00, in the Wesley Rooms.
The Youth Club will close for the 
summer holidays, re-opening again on 
Friday 8th. September.
The Youth Club would like to thank 
the committee members of the chapel 
for their support and the use of 
their facilities for the past five 
months.
Port Isaac Youth Club has now got a 
very good 'under 16' football team. 
They play their first match against 
Delabole Youth Club this week. 
Results will appear in next month's 
Trio. Many thanks to Terry Hemsley 
and Chris Gibson for their time 
spent with the boys. Jill O'Connor.

We were very disturbed to hear about 
Kevin Grills' motor cycle accident 
and hope he is making good recovery.

Margaret and Robert Ford would like 
to thank everyone who helped and 
were so kind following Robert's 
accident. You will be pleased to 
hear that he is recovering well.
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True religion is not for Supermen - 
or Superwomen. Just fallible, 
forgiveable human beings like Simon 
Peter responding to a loving God 
after his denials.

UNTIDY STREETS
Copies of the following letter have 
been sent to: Gerry Neal, M.P. for 
North Cornwall, The Highways Dep­
artment of Cornwall County Council, 
The Environmental Department of 
North Cornwall District Council, The 
District Councillor for this Parish, 
and St. Endellion Parish Council: 
Port Isaac is looking shabbier and 
dirtier than I can remember it. Even 
in the nineteen-fifties there were 
men who kept the weeds down and the 
streets and alleys tidy all the 
time. Now we seem only to have a 
picker-up of litter part of the 
time, apart from a mechanical 
sweeper which sweeps the main road 
and tries to do the same in the 
narrow and irregular Fore Street.
The machine cannot even enter the 
many side lanes and pathways which 
will become filthy unless they are 
regularly and properly swept.
At a recent Parish Council meeting a 
question was raised about the weeds 
growing at the sides of the streets 
and alleys in the village and we 
heard that the County High-ways 
Department are no longer able to do 
this work because of new 'gov­
ernment accountability' which re­
stricts the use of manpower for this 
and involves the officers and their 
staff in much more control work.
Can you explain what this means - 
and why we do not pay any lower 
rates as a result of the reduced 
service? Robin Penna.

TIMETABLES
Copies of the 89/90 Cornwall Public 
Transport Timetable are available 
at Trelawney Garage and Blackthorn 
Press, price 60p each.

WOMEN'S INSTITUTE
Members of the W.I. together with 
friends and visitors spent a most 
happy and enjoyable day in St. Ives 
on the 14th. June. The weather was 
perfect. Added enjoyment was 
provided by the rail Journey from 
St. Erth to St. Ives with its 
splendid scenery.
We hope to run another trip, this 
time to Falmouth on Friday 21st. 
July. Stopping at Truro so those 
who wish can travel by river boat to 
Falmouth, others to continue by 
coach. Leaving Prout's Garage at 
9.00am, return to Port Isaac 7.00pm. 
approx. visitors and friends very 
welcome.
Do not forget our Open Day on 5th. 
July (see posters). M. Slatter.

PAT'S TEA PARTY
An Afternoon Tea will be held on 
July 10th between 1.30 and 3.30 at 
'The Ingles', Tintagel Terrace, home 
of Mr. and Mrs. Hingley. Proceeds in 
aid of Village Hall Funds.
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Our thanks to the lady who kindly 
typed out all your articles this 
month, this is an invaluable help 
which makes it possible for us to 
carry on with the newsletter.

Nell and Wesley Blake would like , 
through the courtesy of Trio, to say 
'thank you' to all the many wonder­
ful friends who showed such kindness 
whilst Wesley was ill.
We greatly appreciated those who 
provided transport, and the many who 
offered to help at any time. A 
special word of thanks to those who 
wrote, 'phoned or sent the dozens of 
'Get Well' cards.
The kindness of the doctors and 
staff at Port Isaac was most 
helpful, and no words can ever 
express our feelings for those at 
Treliske whose skill, patience, 
cheerfulness and constant attention 
night and day were so instrumental 
in bringing about a recovery.
In times such as these we begin to 
appreciate the kindness of others.

RAFT RACE SPEC IA L???
WET SUIT HIRE FOR 30TH. JULY 

£2.50 FULL DAY 
booked and paid for in advance

SURFSIDE • NEW ROAD
opposite Chris Gibson butcher 
 - •   —



PAftfSH COUNCIL
A Report, compiled from notes taken 
by a member of the public during the 
meeting held at the Church Rooms, 
Port Isaac, Monday 12th. June.
Signs - 'Historic Fishing Village* 
The Council is not pressing to have 
the hbrding on the nameplates. 
Finance
As expenditure this month will mean 
the bank account will be overdrawn a 
precept of £1,000 is to be raised. 
Footpaths
Councillors were allotted specific 
footpaths to inspect after trimming 
has taken place.
Ptap - Back Hill
The estimate of £285 was approved 
last October but work was deferred 
until the new financial year. As 
nothing has been done at 'Minepit 
Corner' it is now looking very 
untidy and the contractor, Mike 
Scott, is to be asked to go ahead. 
Mr. Stokes has offered to do the 
timber work for nothing.
Footpath 35
Both locally and at County Council 
level, a nunmber of people are 
making objections to the proposed 
diversion involving a climb up a 
hill and down again. The problem 
is at present with the legal de­
partment. Mr. Welton said it will 
take two years to process the 
diversion - longer if there are 
objections. The Parish Council 
'acquiesced' the diversion in March 
and cannot make any other decision 
for six months. Meanwhile the public 
must still use the old footpath. 
Women's Employment in Rural Areas 
The Rural Development Commission - 
an organisation replacing CoSIRA 
apparently - is to conduct a 
'research project' in the parishes 
of Padstow, St. Minver, St. Endel- 
lion, St. Teath, and N. Petherwin. 
Parking Along The Terrace 
Cars which should be in the car park 
are using The Terrace to avoid 
payment and causing problems of 
obstruction. Recently a large van 
partially blocked the entrance to 
the road and the dust cart was 
unable to get through: The police 
were not able to get the vehicle 
moved for some time because it has a 
broken gear box. Vehicles parking at 
the turn into the road frequently 
cause problems, so does the brewery 
delivery lorry. The Highways Dept, 
is to be notified of the complaint. 
It was suggested that if the car 
park were free perhaps people would 
not need to park on the roads. Mr. 
Phelps pointed out that it would 
then be full all the time. He added 
that there are no free car parks 'up 
country' and he couldn't see why 
people were always 'wingeing' about 
having to pay here. The Parish 
Council will'investigate taking over 
the car park under future 
privatisation moves.

Playing Fields Equipment
The roundabout is now very dangerous 
and is to be inspected immediately 
to see if it should be dismantled. 
The padlock of the gates to the 
’coach park' has been replaced by 
the fishermen, who are allowed to 
load the articulated lorry there, 
but no key was given to other users 
of the gates so the clerk had to 
obtain cutters to open the gates for 
the grass cutter to get in. A new 
lock is to be bought and keys issued 
to all interested parties with 
instructions concerning the correct 
procedure in future. It is important 
that the key is always available 
amongst other reasons because the 
playing fields are the landing area 
if the Air Ambulance is needed. 
Clerk's Correspondence 
Gypsies It was recorded that there 
are no resident gypsies in the 
parish.
Port Gaverne Toilets A letter from a 
disabled person thanked the Parish 
Council for providing the toilets at 
Port Gaverne but complained that the 
door cannot be closed when there is 
a wheel chair inside. Mr. Bolton 
said he would borrow a wheel chair 
and verify this.
Refuse Collection Charges 
Correspondence from M.P. Gerry 
Neale, Secretary of State for the 
Environment Mrs. Virginia Bottomley, 
and N.C.D.C. about refuse 
collection revealed that N.C.D.C. 
may be asked to reconsider their 
charges to proprietors of bed and 
breakfast places who presently pay 
at the full trade rate even out of 
season, also that the Council 
members should have been advised 
that they had a choice of whether or 
not to instigate trade charges 
against mixed hereditaments. In some 
areas one free bin is allowed and 
the rest are charged for. The 
problem in Port Isaac is that there 
is no way of telling whose bin is 
whose as they are all left together 
at collection points.
Mr. Welton said that at his hotel 
they had negotiated succesfully with 
the authorities to get better rates. 
Cllr. Symons will show the letter 
from Mrs. Bottomley to the local 
Environmental Services Committee.
Mr. Phelps said that if N.C.D.C. had 
made a mistake they should pay 
compensation.
Beach Cleaning Mr. Bolton expressed 
concern that N.C.D.C. will no longer 
be respons-ible for keeping our 
beaches clean.
Conservation Area Following a 
meeting between the Chairman of the 
Parish Council Mrs. Cann, and The 
Chief Planning Officer Mr. Philp, a 
letter has been received from M.P. 
Gerry Neale suggesting that perhaps 
the Parish Council should consider 
asking the Planning Department to 
make another application for an

Article IV Order restricting 
'permitted development' in the 
Conservation Area. This will be 
discussed at the next meeting.
Street Cleaning Letters are still 
coming in but it is to be announced 
that we do now have a street cleaner 
- Mr. Benger from.The Terrace. Mr. 
Phelps reported that the dust cart 
leaves a strip of broken glass on 
the roads every time it stops. The 
weeds growing everywhere are, 
however, the responsibility of the 
Highways department who have no 
resources to deal with them since 
they now have to show much more 
'accountability' to the government 
so there is less manpower available. 
Planning Applications 
Mr. D. Lendon: Renewal of permis­
sion for change of use of barn to 
self-catering cottage, Trewetha.
No observations.
Mr. M. Warner: Detailed plans of 
extension to provide Heritage Coast 
Interpretation Centre, The Old 
School Hotel. No observations.
Public Discussion 
Mrs. Olive Strout pointed out that 
one of the conditions of sale of the 
Old School was that no outside 
alterations were to be made. Cllr. 
Symons replied that this point was 
raised at the site meeting where it 
was explained that the covenant 'did 
not hold water'.
Mrs. Vi Richards said if that one 
did not hold water, perhaps the 
covenant restricting the use of the 
playing fields 'coach park* as a car 
park did not hold water either. Mrs. 
Cann said the possibility would be 
investigated.
Mr. Sarfas said he contacted a 
planning officer who promised to 
notify Mrs. Willmott, Clerk to the 
Parish Council, so that written 
permission would not be needed for 
his 'Turning Space Only, No Parking' 
sign at Silvershell View. The 
notification was not received. 
Meanwhile it was learned that the 
Planning Department has no authority 
to grant planning permission as the 
land belongs to the Highways 
Department who have advised Mr. 
Sarfas that under specific 
regulations he may display the sign 
on his own land.
Mr. Perma asked whether a skylight 
in a cottage roof in the village was 
'permitted development'. The Clerk 
was asked to make enquiries.
Margaret Couch gave 'heartfelt 
thanks' to Cllr. Symons, the Clerk, 
and the Parish Council, for finally 
getting the light at Springside.
The public were then asked to leave 
as the Council needed to discuss the 
footpath clearing tenders.
Next Meeting
The next monthly meeting of the 
Parish Council will be held on 
Monday 10th. July at 7.30pm. in the 
Church Rooms, Port Isaac.



CHRIS GIBSON
BUTCHERS 

opposite Port Isaac Launderette

TEL. 8800604 

MEAT • FROZEN FOOD 
DAIRY PRODUCE

OPENING TIMES 

Monday: 8.00 - 1.00

Tues, Wed, Thurs, Fri:
8.00 - 5.00

Saturday: 8.00 - 5.00
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EVENING MEALS

THE
HARBOUR SHOP

TEL: BODMIN 880297 
MAGAZINES * NEWSPAPERS 

CONFECTIONERY * CIGARETTES 
STATIONERY * BOOKS * TOYS 
GREETING CARDS * GIFTS 
SELECTION OF PRINTS 

NEWSFAPERS DELIVERED DAILY

T2>rt G & v z m *

0 0 0

F f e s l a u y A u t
opet* <rnzty

f r c d a c / S
T&cfA a n d  £uropcaK 

SoetzCalfices 
0 0 0

Te/. C0 2 0 S )  s e o z 6 0

ST. ENDELLION CHURCH NEWS
Christian Healing Services. 
Twenty-two parishioners from St.
Kew, St. Peter’s, Port Isaac, 
attehded a eucharist for healing at 
'Tredenham', Polzeath, in May.
The service was led by Mrs. Barbara 
Carter, and the Rector was cele- 
brant. He was assisted in the laying 
on of hands by two members of the 
congregation.
In June fifteen people attended 
a similar service in St. Endellion 
Church. The leader was Mrs.
Judith Pollinger and the Rector 
was celebrant.
Evensong
A well-attended service of Evensong 
was held in St. Endellion Church 
on the second Sunday of June. The 
Rector officiated and the organist 
was Mr. Jack Provis.
Julian Meeting.
Members of the St. Breock Julian 
Group from Wadebridge attended the 
St. Endellion Group's meeting for 
contemplative prayer held in St. 
Endellion Church on Monday 12th 
June. The leader was Mrs. Olive 
Dunford from Port Isaac. Refresh­
ments were served in the Rectory 
afterwards by Mrs. Doreen Fryer and 
helpers.
Whist Drive.
Winners at a whist drive held in the 
Church Hall on Tuesday June 13th 
were Mrs. B. Watson, Mrs. D. Fryer, 
Mrs. P. Sanders, Mrs. V. Brown, Mr. 
C. A'Court, Mr. F. Hartley, Mrs. P. 
Richards, Mr. R. Hillage. Raffle 
winners were Mrs. P. Sanders, Mrs.
W. Honey, Mr. R. Cowling. Mrs. D. 
Fryer, Mr. C. A'Court.
Tea was organised by Mrs. K. Cox.

Judith Pollinger.

Caroline and Jonathan would like to 
thank their many friends and rela­
tions for sending their congratula­
tions, cards and presents on the 
birth of their son. Thank you once 
again one and all!

PLANNING MEETING
Last Monday, at an interim meeting 
to discuss Mrs. Keat's application 
for the conversion of an old store 
on Church Hill into a dwelling, 
parish councillors sent observa­
tions to the planning committee that 
the development is too big for the 
area and the road is too narrow.

S O L I C I T O R S

THE ROCK * PORT ISAAC 
(0208) 880355

ST. PETER’S CHURCH
Recently St. Peter's Church played 
host to a party of young people from 
Merseyside for a week. They used the 
church hall as their headquarters 
and enjoyed the countryside in the 
beautiful weather.
Mini-Market A successful mini-market 
was held on June 1st., proceeds from 
the church stalls and a percentage 
from the other stalls going towards 
the church hall repair fund. The 
next market is on Tuesday 11th. July 
at 10.30am.
Flower Festival 10th - 14th. August 
Please remember the dates and come 
and appreciate the flower arrange­
ments contributed by many local 
organisations helping to make our 
church beautiful. Jo Phillips.

OLD TREWETHA MINE
I had cause recently to do some 
research on the old mining activi­
ties in the Trewetha area aind'I 
thought your readers might be inter­
ested in some information which I 
came upon of which I had no previous 
knowledge, although I had always 
known that there was an old mine in 
Trewetha.. According to old mining 
records the old Trewetha mine, also 
known as Wheal Boys in the 18th 
century, was the largest producer of 
antimony in the United Kingdom and 
was intermittently worked from a 
very early period up to a little 
after the mid 19th Century. In 1906 
the mine was re-opened for explora­
tory purposes, but no production 
resulted. The mine was noted for the 
discoverty of "Bournonite" and a 
collection of copper, silver, lead 
and antimony ores were sold to the 
British Museun in around 1825 for 
the sum of £1,000. It seems that the 
Parish has yet another claim to 
fame! John Sproull.

ESTATE AGENTS- BUSINESS TRANSFERS

NEW ROAD 
PORT ISAAC 
CORNWALL 
PL29 3SB

TEL (0208) 880125

FORE STREET 
BOSCASTLE 
CORNWALL 
PL|5Y)AX

TEL (08405) 585



CHRISTIAN AID WEEK
Christian Aid Week this year was 
from the 15th. - 20th. May. It 
started with a joint service between 
ti-ie Anglican and Methodist church at 
Roscarrock Chapel on Sunday 14th. 
May. Many people took part including 
the children who performed a drama 
for us, played guitars, and sang.
A collection was taken and £55 was 
given to Christian Aid.
During the following week a house- 
to-house collection was taken in 
which people were very willing to 
take part and the amount of £153.84 
was raised for Christian Aid.
A big thank you to all who gave and 
all who took part. We are sure that 
many people will benefit from 
Christian Aid Week this year.

Di Benz and Tammy Benger.

LIFEBOAT
Barbara and Arthur Lucas held a very 
successful Coffee Morning at 
Melbourne House, Boseastie, and 
raised £187. A further £44 came from 
the sale of tickets for the 1989 
R.N.L.I. Volvo Draw.
The 8th. June was Port Isaac 
Branch's day at the Royal Cornwall 
Show, and the sale of Volvo tickets 
raised £437.
A lively gathering enjoyed a Smug­
gler's Evening organised by Judith 
Smith at the Harbour Seafood Rest­
aurant, and raised a total of £102. 
On Sunday 11th. June, at the Griffin 
in Brentford, Middlesex, Jill Dando 
broke open a gallon bottle full of 
money. Publicans Simone and Bob 
Dolan raised more by charging for 
guesses as to the amount raised, and 
on Saturday 17th. June at the Golden 
Lion, handed a cheque for £500 to 
Hon. Sec. David Castle.
In spite of drizzle, Angela and 
Barry Smith's Coffee Morning at the

FRESH FROITB 
VEGETABLES

DELIVERED TO YOUR DOOR

DAVID PHILP

880304 

24-HR ANSWERPHONE

Slipway Hotel was well supported and 
raised £111, and a further £14 for 
the Volvo Draw.
On Sunday 18th. June, the lifeboat 
was launched when Mark Hawkins, of 
Launceston, was reported overdue 
when windsurfing with a group at 
Daymer Bay. He was spotted by a 
member of H.M. Coastguard team, who 
guided the lifeboat to him, off Brea 
Hill. Mr. hawkins was not hurt, and 
crew members Andy Walton, Richard 
Hambly, and Chris Scott picked him 
up and took him to Daymer Bay.

John Scott.

PICTURES ON SHOM
Roscarrock Art Group have been 
working hard during the Winter at 
St. Endellion Church Hall and in the 
last couple of months out-of-doors 
to produce pictures for their Suuner 
Exhibition which opens on Wednesday 
26th July to Sunday 30th July, 
inclusive, 11 a.m. to 5 p.m. at St. 
Endellion Church Hall. Admission is 
free. The pictures will remain 
hanging for concert-goers to the St. 
Endellion Music Festival to see in 
the interval. After the Festival, 
the Exhibition will be open for 
public view again on Saturday and 
Sunday 12th and 13th August from 11
a.m. to 5 p.m.
Please come along - coffee and tea 
will be served and part of the 
proceeds from sales will be donated 
to St. Endellion Church.

Elizabeth Cockburn-Smith, 
Publicity, Roscarrock Art Group.

RED CROSS
The recent house-to-house collection 
in aid of the Red Cross totalled 
£113.64. Many thanks to collectors: 
Mesdames L. Baker, S. Barriball,
V. Richards, and C. Saundry. The 
Organiser was Mrs. Pamela Richards.

G LE B E  FARM  D A IR Y 
(St. Endeilion)

Bright and early deliveries 
of fresh milk and cream 

from our own dairy. 
Skimmed milk 24p, Silver 

top and semi skimmed 27p. 
Tel Bodmin 880732

D E N N I S  K N I G H T
FISH MERCHANT 

FISH CELLARS, PORT ISAAC

WE ARE NOW OPEN ALL DAY

Fresh Fish Daily 9.30 - 6pm. Saturday 9.30am. - 5pm.

Tel: (0208) 880498 - 24-hour Answerphone

P O R T  I S A A C  D A I R I E S
Kerry and Odette Boyde 

Phone 084 05 475 
WE ARE A FAMILY RUN BUSINESS 

OFFERING:
EARLY MORNING DOORSTEP DELIVERIES 

FIRST CLASS FRIENDLY SERVICE 
FRESH UNIGATE MILK 

Guaranteed fully pasteurised and 
tested carefully in Unlgate's 

modern laboratories, each bottle 
date stamped for your protection.

FREE 1ST. WEEK PACKAGE FOR 
NEW PERMANENT CUSTOMERS

LOCAL DAVIDST0W CHEDDAR - £1.10/lb. 
Also: Eggs, Fizzy Drinks, Cordials, 

Bread, Potatoes, Cream, and 
Fruit Juices at competitive prices. 

HOTELS, GUESTHOUSES, AND 
RESTAURANTS CATERED FOR 

CONTACT US ON THE ROUND OR RING TFE 
ABOVE NIX3ER FOR PROMPT ATTENTION 

Kerry 4 Odette

R. A. HANCOCK
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR

AGRICULTURAL U  4 DOMESTIC WORK 
UNDERTAKEN jL SALES 4 SERVICE 
SLIM LIfC T  RADIATORS 
DIhPLEX 4 T  CREDA 
COMPETE 1 SHOWER INSTALLATIONS

Robin A. Hancock, Hartland Road. 
Telephone Bodmin 880328

HOLIDAY COTTAGE OWNERS
First rate supervision and 
maintenance service, or 

'one-off' jobs, however small 
- We Care - 

Telephone: Camelford 212882

Cottage Care
(CORNWALL)

P O R T G A V ER N E  H O T E L  
A N D  R E S T A U R A N T

SIMPLY -  
3UST B E TTE R  DINING 

Telephone Bodmin 880244
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'Secondhand Furniture Centre

All types of furniture and 
electrical appliances bought/sold. 

House clearances. Light removals. 
4a Trenant Industrial Estate, 

Wadebridge, Cornwall.

— — •f*hone,'Wadebridge' 3888 
Evening Bodmin 880130

Open Mons - Sats 10am - 5pm 
Weds: 10am - 1pm 

Free delivery daily to Port Isaac

5

Cornwall 
Computers
Computers for business.
Efficient, friendly service. 
Supplies and maintenance. 
On-the-spot help and advice.
Nick Henderson, Cornwall Computers, 
Tresarrett, Bodnin. PL30 4QQ 
Telephone Bodmin 850532

Jack & Muriel welcome you to the

<&olben lUott 3fati
Balcony overlooking the harbour 
Orinks Patio - ideal for families 

Lunches 
Evening Meals from 7.00pm. 

Crab sandwiches our speciality

B A f  N E W S A G E N T S
& OFF LICENCE 

POST ISAAC

Delivery of 
Newspapers and 
Magazines

*Rodda's Cream 
*  Sutton 's Seeds 

* Cruelty-Tree Products 
*VideoHire

TEL. BODVTIN880469 
OPEN I D  AYS A WEEK 7.30am-8pm. 

(  doted l-+pm during winter months) 

AGENT FOR 
HENRY L IN G  So C O ' S  

GREETING CARDS

ft CRICKET CLUB
> 21st. May: Port Isaac v Gorran at 
\ St. Minver, Gorran 164 runs of 40 
i overs, Port Isaac 165 runs of 40
overs.. Port Isaac won by 2 wickets.
28th. May: Port Isaac v Wenford at 
Pencarrow. Wenford 203 runs of 40 
overs, Port Isaac 145 runs of 40 
overs. Wenford won by 58 runs.
4th. May: Port Isaac v N.C.D.C. at 
St. Minver. Port Isaac 130 runs of 
30 overs, N.C.D.C. 82 runs of 30 
overs. Port Isaac won by 48 runs.

‘ 12th. June: Port Isaac v Wadebridge
•* Conservative Club (St. Minver 
Evening League). Wadebridge Conser­
vative Club 137 runs of 20 overs, 
Port Isaac 115 runs of 20 overs. 
Wadebridge Conservative Club won by 
22 runs.
18th. June: Delabole v Port Isaac at 
Delabole. Delabole 268 runs of 40 
overs, Port Isaac 100 all-out. Port 
Isaac lost by 168 runs.

VILLAGE HALL
It is with pleasure that we are able 
to report that the Hall is once more 
operational. Many improvements have 
been made to the toilet and kitchen 
facilities, and we now possess an 
additional room, suitable for small 
functions. In addition, two shower 
. rooms with toilet facilities are 
being installed.
In the interest of improving the 
seating, we wish to dispose of the 
old benches and replace them with 
chairs. Should anyone be interested 
in buying a bench will they please 
contact any committee member.
In addition we have a piano (in poor 
condition) to dispose of, free, to 
anyone who can provide transport for 
same. Bess Coates.

AIR AMBULANCE
I would like to thank everyone for 
making the Coffee Morning, Bring and 
Buy sale at the Pentaligon Rooms on 
Thursday May 18th. such a success.
We made £183. The generosity is 
greatly appreciated.

RAFT RACE
The Annual Raft Race at Port Gaverne 
will be held on July 30th. Anyone 
wishing to enter or sponsor a raft 
should contact Mrs. Hingley, Bodmin 
880475, or Mr. Powell, 880371.

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISEMENTS
5p a word (mln.20p) Paid in advance 
Trevor Bassett
BRIDGE INSURANCE ft FINANCE
A new service, incorporated within 
Castle Properties, New Road,
Port Isaac. Providing: Domestic & 
Commercial Mortgages, Business 
Re-Finance, Council House Purchase, 
Investments, Fire - Motor - Life - 
Accident Insurance, Pensions, etc. 
All propositions considered and 
personal service guaranteed.
Offering Best Independent Advice 
- member of FIMBRA._________________
HAPPI SIGNS AND DESIGNS
Contact Kevin A. Hancock, DIP, SIAD, 
Bodmin 880328 or Launceston 2724.
THE BLACKTHORN PRESS
Monday - Friday 9am. - 5pm. 1 - 2pm. 
lunch. Saturdays 10.30am - 1pm.
Other times by arrangement._________
STILL WANTED URGENTLY:
Hon. Secretary for Port Isaac and 
District Tourism Association.
Apply: 18 New Road. Tel: 880292.
FUSCHIAS
Order Now! Named 35p each, or un­
labelled, 3 for 50p. Phil Milton, 
Bodmin 880318.

ELEMENTARY GERMAN TUITION
required one hour weekly. Details to 
Mrs. May, Withy Garden, Port Gaverne

MIDLAND MOBILE BANK
The new timetable effective from 
3rd. July is: C. P. School Lay-by 
Mon. 10.50-11.20, Fri. 2.00-2.30

PENREAL ESTATE AGENCY
11 New Road, Port Isaac.

Tel: Bodnin 880302 
and St. Kew Services,

St. Kew Highway.
Tel: St. Mabyn 657 

RESIDENTIAL ANO BUSINESS PROPERTY 
MORTGAGE MATCH WITH * 

PROVIDENT LIFE ASSOCIATION 

HOUSES TO LET 
AGENTS FOR 

WOOLWICH BUILDING SOCIETY 

PHOTOCOPYING ANO FAX SERVICES

Proprietors 
Keith and Barbara Willmott

AA

CENTRAL GARAGE
PORT ISAAC • CORNWALL BODMIN 880334

(24 HOUR BREAKDOW N SERVICE)

CAR. VAN, & MOTORCYCLE REPAIRS, 
SERVICING, TUNING. AND SALES

OILS -  P ETRO L- DIESEL-SPARES 
JET CAR WASH

IN -CAR  COM M UNICATION SPECIALISTS

RAC



THE TRIO FREE DIARY

REGULAR FIXTURES IN PORT ISAAC 
BABY/TOOOLER CLINIC: First Tuesday 
every month at the Surgery 1.30-3.30 
GOLDEN CIRCLE: Wednesdays, 2.30pm in 
the Cornish Cafe.
PLAYGROUP: 10am - noon, Village Hall 
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday.
WELL WOMAN CLINIC: Mondays, with the 
Practice Nurse, 3-Apm, P.I. Surgery. 
WOMEN'S INSTITUTE: 2nd. Thursday in 
month, 2.30pm., Penhaligon Rooms 
(opposite Old School Hotel).
YOUTH CLUB: 7.30 - 9.30 Friday eve- 
ninqs, Wesley Room, Roscarrock Hill. 
Sunday 2nd. July:
10.30am: St. Peter's Day,
Morning Service, followed by Lunch 
at the Rectory, St. Endellion. 
10.30am: Eucharist at St. Peter's. 
6.30pm: Songs of Praise, on the 
Platt (in St. Peter's Church should 
it be wet)
Mondays from 3rd. July:
10.50 - 11.20am: Midland Bank Mobile 
Branch in lay-by at C.P.School. 
Monday 3rd. - Saturday 8th. July: 
Arthritis and Rheumatism Council 
house to house collection and Flag 
Day on Wednesday 5th. July.
Monday 3rd. & Tuesday 4th. July:
Port Isaac C. P. School closed due 
to County Training Days for National 
Curriculum.
Tuesday 4th. July:
2.30pm: Jumble Sale,
St. Endellion Church Hall.
Wednesday 5th. July:
10.30am: Port Isaac W.I. Open Day, 
Church Hall. Lunches served.
Thursday 6th. July;
6.30pm: Port Isaac Cricket Club v 
Camels (Tayler's Tintagel Evening 
League).

Fridays from 7th. July:
2.00 - 2.30pm: Midland Bank Mobile 
Branch in lay-by at C.P.School. 
Sunday 9th. July:
2.30pm: Port Isaac Cricket Club v
St. Mabyn
Monday 10th. July:
1.30 - 3.30: Afternoon Tea at 
The Ingles', Tintagel Terrace, In 
aid of Village Hall funds.
Tuesday 11th. July:
10.30am: Mini Market 
in Church Rooms.
10.30am. - noon: Coffee Morning 
at 6 Tinners Way, New Polzeath, 
for St. Endellion Church funds. 
7.30pm: Whist Drive,
St. Endellion Church Hall.
Wednesday 12th. July:
10.30am: R.N.L.I., P.I. branch, 
Coffee Morning, at Handsacre, 
Trelights.
Thursday 13th. July:
1.30pm: School Sports Day.
6.30pm: Bude in Sport v Port Isaac 
Cricket Club(Tayler's Tintagel 
Evening League).
Monday 17th. July:
1.45pm: School Summer Fair held at 
the Old School Hotel Restaurant. 
6.30pm: Port Isaac Cricket Club v 
Delabole.
18th. July:
I.45pm: Port Isaac School, It's 
A Knockout on the Playing Field. 
Wednesday 19th. July:
St. Endellion Conservatives Coffee 
Morning, Trelights.
Thursday 20th. July:
9.00am: Deadline for Trio articles. 
10.00am: Port Isaac School Leavers' 
Service. Guest Speaker - Miss A. 
Perlmutter, Head Teacher, Sir James 
Smith's School, Camelford.
6.30pm: S.W.E.B. v Port Isaac Crick­
et Club (St. Minver Pub League). 
7.30pm: Concert at St. Endellion. 
Friday 21st. July:
End of School Summer Term.
9.00am: Coach leaves Prout's Garage 
for W.I. Day Trip to Falmouth.
Sunday 23rd. July:
2.30pm: N.C.D.C. v Port Isaac 
Cricket Club 
Tuesday 25th. July:
7.00pm: Donkey Derby - 
Tintagel & Camelford Lions 
and Port Isaac School.
Wednesday 26th. July:
St. Peter's Summer Fayre.
II.00am - 5.00pm: Exhibition of 
Pictures at St. Endellion Church 
Hall, by the Roscarrock Art Group. 
Until Sunday 30th. July.
Thursday 27th. July:
6.30pm: R.N.L.I., P.I. branch,
Four Legged Race starts at the 
Cornish Arms, Pendoggett.
6.30pm: Tintagel v Port Isaac 
Cricket Club (Tayler's Tintagel 
Evening League).
Saturday 29th. July:
Trio Issue No. 81.

For all telephone requirements
rinf David Castle on Bodmin 880383 
ceipplier and installer of
* telephones * cordless telephones
* telephone answering machines
* payphones * business systems
* telephone extensions * paging 
systems * call costing equipment

* cellular radio * facsimile 
machines

S.W.O.E. Ltd 0209-213299

PROUTBROS.
TRELAWNEY GARAGE 

TEL. BODMIN 880208 

ALL CAR & VEHICLE REPAIRS 

TAXIS • COACH TRIPS 

CALOR & GLOGAS AGENTS 
FREE DELIVERIES

Sunday July 16th.
T<3FS OF SCILLY TRIP
£22.00 inclusive.

Please book your seats early. 
Prout Bros. Port Isaac. 

Bodmin 880208.

Sunday 30th. July:
Annual Raft Race at Port Gaverne. 
3.00pm: End of Exhibition of 
Pictures at St. Endellion Church 
Hall, by the Roscarrock Art Group. 
Wednesday 2nd. August:
6.30pm: Port Isaac Cricket Club v 
Mill House Inn (Tayler’s Tintagel 
Evening League).
Saturday 5th. August:
St. Endellion Summer Music 
Festival until Saturday 12th.
Sunday 6th. August:
2.30pm: R.N.L.I., P.I. branch, 
Lifeboat Larks, The Harbour.
Monday 7th. August:
6.30pm: Port Isaac Cricket Club v 
Rock Social (St. Minver Pub League). 
Thursday 10th. August:
Lifeboat Day, Port Isaac.
Flower Festival at St. Peter's, 
until Monday 14th.
Tuesday 15th. August:
2.30pm: Garden Party,
St. Endellion Rectory.
6.30pm: Dairy Crest v Port Isaac 
Cricket Club (Tayler's Tintagel 
Evening League).
7.00pm: Donkey Derby - 
Tintagel 4 Camelford Lions 
and Port Isaac School, at the 
Playing Fields.
Sunday 20th. August:
2.30pm: St. Mabyn. v Port Isaac 
Cricket Club 
Wednesday 23rd. August:
6.30pm: Cobweb Inn, Boscastle v 
Port Isaac Cricket Club (Tayler's 
Tintagel Evening League).

g n b r e a ’ s i
UNISEX HAIR SALON

TINTAGEL TERRACE, PORT ISAAC

FOR YOUR APPOINTMENT 
TELEPHONE 880789

TUESDAY TO SATURDAY 9 - 5  
(late appointments 
by arrangement)

S.R.Hewett
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS

AGRICULTURAL, DOCSTIC, AND 
• INDUSTRIAL WORK UNDERTAKEN 

SLIH.INE NIGHT STORAGE 
HEATERS INSTALLED 

N.I.C.E.I.C. APPROVED CONTRACTORS

S.R.HEWETT, WINDRUSH, NEW ROAD, 
PORT ISAAC. PL29 3SD 

TELEPHONE 880319


